
 
May 21, 2021 
 
Dear AJU Students: 
  
The Higher Education Emergency Relief Fund III (HEERF III)  
 
The U.S. Department of Education (Department) is committed to supporting our nation’s students and 
institutions of higher education (IHEs) with the $39.6 billion provided through the American Rescue 
Plan (ARP) Act’s Higher Education Emergency Relief Fund (HEERF). These funds support students and 
institutions towards recovery efforts so that we can emerge from this pandemic even stronger.  
 
Today, the Department is making available approximately $36 billion in emergency aid to public and 
private nonprofit institutions and $396 million to students at proprietary institutions. These funds – 
available to over 5,000 IHEs – more than double the emergency relief aid available to students and 
institutions already authorized under the Coronavirus Aide, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES 
Act) and the Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act (CRRSAA) relief 
legislation. 
 
The full press release is available here:  
 
https://www.ed.gov/news/press-releases/us-department-education-makes-available-36-billion-
american-rescue-plan-funds-support-students-and-institutions 
 
As part of the CRRSAA, American Jewish University has been awarded $303,546.00.  
 
$151,773.00 of that money is designated for direct support for students, the other part is to assist the 
University with financial loss and additional expenses incurred because of the pandemic.  
 
The CRRSAA requires that an institution receiving funding under section 314(a)(1) provide the “same 
amount” in financial aid grants to students from the new CRRSAA funds that it was required or which 
it would have been required to provide under its original CARES Act Student Aid Portion award.  
 
The Department of Education issued additional guidance for this funding. This document reflects the 
University’s understanding of this guidance.  
 
The Department of Education notice indicates that “an institution of higher education must prioritize 
grants to students with exceptional need, such as students who receive Pell Grants” but recipients do 
not have to exclusively be Pell recipients or Pell eligible. Unlike the CARES Act, HEERF, even students 
exclusively enrolled in distance education are eligible to receive aid from these funds, and The 
Department of Education has indicated that its interim final rule dictating that CARES Act/HEERF 
student aid recipients be Title IV eligible to receive funds is not applicable to CRRSAA funds. Further, 
the aid may be used for any component of the student’s cost of attendance or for emergency costs 
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that arise due to the coronavirus pandemic, such as tuition, food, housing, health care (including mental 
health care), or childcare.  
 
There are certain restrictions for institutions in passing along this aid to student recipients. Schools 
may not condition the receipt of financial aid grants to students on continued or future enrollment in 
their institution. Institutions may not use awarded financial aid grants to satisfy a student’s outstanding 
account balance unless it has obtained the student’s written (or electronic) affirmative consent, or it 
requires such consent as a condition of receipt of or eligibility for the financial aid grant.  
Because this aid is meant to be provided in full to students, schools may not charge any indirect or 
administrative costs to funds made available under this CRRSAA allocation. Additionally, The 
Department of Education indicates that schools must minimize the time between drawing down their 
funds from and paying out the aid, stating that if schools do not pay distribute funds “within 15 calendar 
days it may be subject to heightened scrutiny by the Department, Recipient’s auditors, and/or the 
Department’s Office of the Inspector General (OIG).”  
 
Using the federal criteria and guidance, AJU established a group for the disbursement of 
funds.  

• All AJU students have been impacted by the pandemic  
• Funding should go to all eligible full-time students  
• Dollar amounts awarded are set on available funds and the number of students  
• All funds will be disbursed to the eligible full-time students  
•  

Awards w ill be provided to students who meet all the follow ing eligibility criteria:  
• are Title IV aid eligible  
• are currently enrolled full time  

 
Using these principles and based on the available funds, AJU has allocated an equal amount to all 
eligible students for distribution.  
 
The Accounting Office will begin disbursing funds the week of May 24th, 2021.  
 
Sincerely,  
  
Financial Aid Office 


